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Dear St John’s Families,

Thank you once again for your support and patience whilst I have tried to make sense of the last couple of days!

As you will be aware, we have had a small number of positive coronavirus cases within school. I took the decision to close school yesterday while I investigated these cases further and I thank you for your understanding in this matter.

I plan to reopen school on Monday for all pupils except those in Years 4, 5 and 6 who will be isolating.

Please test your child before Monday
I would like to request that you arrange for your child to take a rapid Covid test (Lateral Flow Test) before they return to school on Monday as a precautionary measure.

You can collect, free of charge, test kits from community hubs and participating local pharmacies – find your nearest collection point at: 

https://maps.test-and-trace.nhs.uk   
It is important for all family members to take a rapid Covid test twice a week as restrictions gradually ease.

If a member of the household gets a positive result through a symptom-free rapid Covid test, they must self-isolate, alert the school and book a PCR (laboratory) test as soon as possible.

If anyone in the household has symptoms of coronavirus, they should also self-isolate, alert school and get a PCR test.

A PCR test can be booked online at www.nhs.uk/Coronavirus or by calling 119.

Having gone over 12 months without a single positive case that has impacted on school, this is a salient reminder to us all that Covid 19 has not gone away! We must continue to stick to the guidance at all times in order to keep each other safe.

If you have any questions, please email info@st-john.blackpool.sch.uk.

Thank you for your support as always,

Mrs Galloway 
